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Clubhouse Update 
The Vail Recreation District Subcommittee met for two hours on February 6th.  
Numerous items were discussed and the meeting was productive.   
 
Specific to the Clubhouse, thorough discussion was had with regard to the status 
of pending items that need to be addressed, with notable progress since the last 
update to the Town Council.  As a reminder, the town has had a commissioning 
agent review the project systems to ensure they are constructed and operating as 
designed. Initially the commission agent generated a list of over 80 items to 
address. It is noted that some of these items are suggested improvements which 
were not part of the design but may make the building more functional from a 
systems standpoint.  
 
The contractor has completed the majority of the items, the town had our 
independent mechanical contractor verify the completion of the items; a few 
required rework and those have been completed.  
 
The commissioning agent, the MEP design consultant, architect, contractor, subs 
and town staff and VRD staff are scheduled to review the entire list March 1st on 
site as part of the commissioning and project close out.  The contractor 
completed the rest of the punch list work that was identified for the fall, with the 
exceptions that are noted below,  as well as the majority of over 170 items  
provided in a warranty list just after the first of the year.   
 
Specific items still outstanding to be completed this spring, subsequent to April 
15th, will be: 
• vinyl floor replacement (all public areas) 
• one tree replacement 
• roof leak (under warranty) 
• water penetration spot (not under warranty) 
• some concrete repair 
• some asphalt repair 
• final door resolution in the banquet room.  
 
The town continues to hold over $174,000 as a final payment once all the work is 
completed.  This retention of funds, and the inclusion of our Facilities Manager 
John King in the resolution process, has proven to be effective in seeing the 
many items addressed.  So progress has been, and remains, very good.  Thanks 
to Greg Hall, John King, and the many others who have overseen these lingering 
details. 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
I-70 Auxiliary Lanes Update 
The below is courtesy of Suzanne Silverthorn, Communications Director: 
 

 
 
 

 
 
Vail Health Annual Meeting 
 
 
The annual meeting occurred on January 30th and the attendance was very high.  
It was an excellent meeting loaded with in-depth information related to the 
services provided, the structure of the organization (a non-profit), the staff (965 
local employees, emergency care and urgent care, the many specialty services 
and levels of care that are provided, sports medicine, the volunteer corps, and 
related topics.  I am taking the liberty of posting two images from the 
presentation, related to mental health (and its significance related to the recently 
approved ballot measure), and the master plan (related to pending construction 
and the new facilities that will be completed in the near term). 
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Colorado City and County Managers Association 
 
The annual conference occurred in Glenwood Springs on February 8th and 9th.  It 
was a good conference with about 260 management level employees from local 
governments throughout the state attending.  The list of topics and presentations 
was excellent.  Highlights included an inspiring keynote speech by Randy Fox, a 
leadership expert and NCAA basketball official; a panel discussion related to 
economic development; and an interesting presentation entitled “Sustainovation: 
Unlocking Sustainable Innovation in Government” presented by Nick Kittle (who 
has experience as a dynamic TedX speaker). 
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